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In Memoriam

Gayle Yvonne Solt Bond

November 11, 2023


Gayle Bond, wife of George Bond, died on November 11, 2023, in Lexington, Kentucky, after a 30+ year battle with breast cancer.  Gayle’s funeral service was held on December 9th at the Episcopal Church of St. Michael the Archangel in Lexington, with Mike Billingsley doing the eulogy.  As the final hymn, George used Almighty Father Strong to Save, and for the fifth verse used the Coast Guard hymn.  Gayle is survived by her four children: Gwen Sorrell, Heather Haroules, Kathryn Winslow and Andrew Bond, and grandchildren, Danny, Tommy, Lilly, Maggie, Tate, Jules, and Finch, and predeceased by their granddaughter Ella.  A lifelong learner and educator, Gayle began academic study at the University of Connecticut, and later completed her undergraduate degree at Hunter College.  After several military transfers, including to Maine, New York, Pennsylvania, and Florida, she and her family settled in Virginia.  Gayle worked as a librarian while earning a master’s degree in special education at George Mason University and later served for twenty years as a Special Education Resource teacher at Moncure Elementary in Stafford, Virginia.  George's new mailing address after their move last summer from New Orleans is 221 Somersly Place, Lexington, KY 40515.
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'69: Gayle & George Bond
Chuck Huber commented that all is good with Chuck and Sue in Virginia.  “I got a new knee this year; more work than I imagined. So, I should be in shape to walk on the football field at the 55th Reunion in October.”  
Fred Wilder sent New Year greetings from the Florida Panhandle and the Forgotten Coast.  “We had a wonderful Wilder Clan holiday gathering at our house on St. Teresa Beach, playing board games and sports such as pickleball, volleyball and basketball.  Most of the time Terry and I just sat on the front porch rocking and watching!  We are looking forward to seeing everyone at our 55th Reunion this year.”  The beach photo of Fred and Terry’s family shows a happy group enjoying the Florida sunshine.
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'69: Fred & Terry Wilder and family on St. Teresa Beach in Florida
The Ackers, Whites, and Kanes attended the Christmas Gala at the River Landing Residential Community in Wallace in December, as shown by the attached photo.  But where are the wives?  They must be out on the links playing golf!
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'69: Ted White, Barry Kane, and Bob Acker 
at River Landing Residential Community holiday event.


Jerry and Kris Hale became great grandparents on September 2, 2023, when their granddaughter Hannah (Jerry and Kris’s daughter Kendra’s daughter) delivered a baby girl in North Carolina.  Are there other classmates who have reached the esteemed position of great grandparents?

Bob Pokress reached out to Russ Askey in November to see if there was any interest in getting together over the holidays in Boston for a social event.  Russ had other plans, but responded that he didn’t have much to update the Class on.  “Same spouse, same house, kids and grandkids all still doing well.”

Mike and Sue Williams decided they were tired of yard work, house maintenance, and steps, and friends encouraged them to check out an active living community named Park Springs in Stone Mountain just outside of Atlanta and about twenty minutes from daughter Chris and family.  Their new location is close enough to remain at their former church and visit friends.  Sue commented: “A lot of us are getting to the point in life where owning a home is hard work and not as much enjoyment as when we were raising a family.  We spent months downsizing, had an estate sale, and listed the house for sale.  It was a stressful time, but we got through it.  We stayed with Chris and her husband for three months while our unit was renovated, and we moved in on October 25th.  We are loving it!  As an expert in moves with the Coast Guard, this one was easy after so much downsizing.  Our grandkids (Chris’ family) are out of the house and in college.  Haley is finishing up at Georgia Tech, with a job lined up at Accenture in Washington, D.C. after she graduates.  Ryan transferred from the University of Nebraska and is back in Georgia attending Kennesaw State.  He has plans for nursing school and will find out where in the spring.  Erin has just completed her first semester at Georgia Tech.  She spent the semester aboard – the first six weeks at Oxford University, and then another six weeks travelling with Georgia Tech professors through Europe, from Belgium down to Rome.  Erin tacked on a few extra weeks travelling by herself, and visited three more countries.  A wonderful experience!  We celebrated Erin’s high school graduation with a cruise to Alaska; an amazing place.  We spent a week in Myrtle Beach with son Dan and his family.  Dan’s son Liam is growing fast – an excellent student and very into sports.”
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'69: Mike & Sue Williams in Stone Mountain, Georgia


Dick Burke’s church Baby Boomer Group provided a Pirate Night event for their high school and junior high youth groups.  “Bekki and I were greeters and served food in the buffet line.  If you look closely at the photo, you’ll see that I finally found a use for my cadet-issue sword after having it stored in multiple closets for the past 50+ years.  I had lots of admirers of the sword during the evening.  The pirate ship in the background was the one we built in our driveway this past May for our Baby Boomer Mystery Night.”
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'69: Dick & Bekki Burke: Pirates of the Sacramento River

In January I received an e-mail titled SPECIAL INVITATION FROM Rosalee Mierzwa, which was sent using Mike’s e-mail address.  Being suspicious, I forwarded the e-mail back to Mike and asked if he had sent it.  His reply was worthy of Class Notes.  “No. These fake e-vits have been going around.  I received a fake one from my neighbor.  I guess people have nothing better to do than try to scam others.  I hope you are staying warm.  We survived our big cold snap in Galveston.  Temperatures got down to 27 and we were below freezing for two nights for about eight hours.  I'm being facetious. Yes, it got cold for us, but nothing compared to the rest of the country.  I was going to try and win that free night in Chase Hall offered by Rube Olsen, but could only come up with Spade, Teeson, and Luckritz.  I forgot about Viglienzone.  I'm still working on it. I so want that Chase Hall experience again!”  Good to see that Mike hasn’t lost his sense of humor!

Bill and Lisa Bissell included a summary of their 2023 adventures along with this year’s holiday greetings.  “We had our usual bicoastal year being in Lafayette, California, for October to June and the rest of the year in Branford, Connecticut.  The highlight of the year was a September trip to Athens, Greek Islands, and Ephesus, Turkey.  The Acropolis, Minoan ruins on Crete and Roman ruins at Ephesus were high points.  Bill wanted such a trip since he read Edith Hamilton’s The Greek Way in high school.  Like the ruins, that was a long time ago.  Our ship was relatively small, but other large cruise ships at most islands made for crowded venues.  Lisa remains a jazzercise devotee and Bill plays doubles tennis several times a week in Madison and Guilford or Lafayette.  Last winter brought an incredible 50-foot snowpack to parts of the Sierra.  We had fun snowshoeing in a snowstorm.  Snowshoeing by the top of a road sign more than 8 feet above the highway that was just peeking above the snow surface was a highlight.  We had two chances to visit extended family: a wedding in Virginia and a Baptism on Shelter Island, New York.”
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'69: Bill & Lisa Bissell cruising the waters of Connecticut

New England and the Northeastern United States experienced two back-to-back severe winter storms in January, accompanied by heavy rain and snow, hurricane winds that uprooted trees, and extreme high tides and coastal flooding.  Mid coast Maine was hit hard, but Kathy and I escaped major damage since our Georgetown home sits along a rocky coast line and is at an eighty-foot elevation, 150 feet back from the water.  Ted and Doretta Colburn have a cottage on the Boothbay Peninsula Down East of us (their primary residence is inland in Waterford, Maine, where they raise buffalo), which was exposed more directly to the high tides and crashing surf.  When asked about damage to their family cottage, Ted responded: “Thanks for asking.  Doretta and I visited the cottage and we made out pretty well considering the storm.  We were lucky compared to others in the area.”
 
A suggestion for our 55th Reunion.  Reach out to our Reunion coordinator, Paul Bodenhofer, if you would like to be part of the homecoming committee or have suggestions for class activities or other aspects of homecoming, which is the weekend of October 19th.  Our class fund, for deposits and other incidental expenses, could also use a boost.  Send checks made payable to Paul Bodenhofer at 9 Champlin Hill Court, Niantic, CT 06357, and let him know that we appreciate his efforts on behalf of the Class.
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CHRIS KREILER '69 and STEVE HUNGNESS '69 
enjoying breakfast in Sarasota, Florida.
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